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March 24, 2004
To whom it may concern:

Re: Reference Letter

I have personally known Jack Foster for the last five years. He was a key part of our design
department during the Alpine construction project. He was responsible for organizing muitiple
sources of project information to develop a working 3D model of the Alpine facility site showing
relationships of all facility modules and onsite piping. This computer model was a major tool used
by construction and planners for this fast track design and construction project.

Jack has a diverse knowledge of the use of AutoCAD / Rebis and has demonstrated many times
his talents to resolve issues that have came up during project execution.

Over the past couple years he has worked as a consuitant for ASRC Energy Services providing
software support on configurations and design development for other fast track projects we have
designed and constructed. His talents have been recognized by our clients as a value added
service to the project.

At this time our corporation is not in the position to hire Jack in a full time position, however |
would recommend him to other companies that require the services he can provide.

Best Regards,

Foroe . EA_

Thomas L. Barter P.E., PMP
ASRC Energy Services

3900 C Street, Suite 702
Anchorage, Alaska
thomas.barter@asrcenergy.com
(907) 339-6266

Fax. (907) 339-6276



